Landon State Office Building 900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 Topeka, KS 66612



Phone: (785) 296-2436 Fax: (785) 296-0231 shawn.sullivan@budget.ks.gov

Shawn Sullivan, Director of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

January 28, 2015

The Honorable Steve Abrams, Chairperson Senate Committee on Education Statehouse, Room 224-E Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Senator Abrams:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 60 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 60 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

SB 60 would allow any student who is a resident of a school district to be allowed to participate in any activities offered by a school district regardless of whether a student attends a school in the school district on a full-time basis. In addition, the bill would allow any student participating in high school activities to be allowed to participate for four consecutive school years, regardless if the student graduates prior to the completion of the fourth school year, as long as the student is 20 years of age or younger at the time of participation.

According to the Kansas Department of Education, enactment of SB 60 would have no fiscal effect on the agency. However, the bill could cause increased expenses for school districts from greater participation in school activities.

Sincerely,

Shawn Sullivan,

Director of the Budget

cc: Dale Dennis, Education